
 

 

 

 

 

 

June 26, 2020 

 

Dear Lions Gate Independent Living Community Members, 

We hope you are all doing well and staying safe! 

As the State begins to lessen restrictions, at Lions Gate, we have started to open up a 
few areas with much caution.  First, we have started in-person programs in 
Commons Hall, within the parameters for maximum capacity set by the State.   
Commons Hall was initially sanitized using required products specific for COVID-19, 
chairs are 6 feet apart and staggered throughout the space and sanitizing stations 
are located at the entrance for use upon entering and exiting.  All residents and 
program leaders are required to wear masks. 

The pool has reopened with certain restrictions:  only two residents in the pool area 
at a time; residents need to reserve a time slot by contacting the Concierge; 
residents should sanitize their hands before and after using the pool; and masks 
should not be removed until in the pool area. 

Outdoor visiting is now permitted with residents and guests wearing masks, and 
maintaining social distancing of 6 feet apart.  No indoor visits are permitted unless 
prior approval is obtained from Administration.   

The Salon at Lions Gate will be re-opened on Wednesday, July 15th.  A separate 
notice will be sent to residents regarding the protocols for the salon.  Please be 
assured that the Salon will be fully sanitized prior to opening and the stylist will be 
disinfecting all equipment after each appointment.   

 

 

 



  

We are pleased to report that for the past few weeks we have not had any new 
COVID-19 cases.   Please see below: 

  Skilled Nursing – # of COVID-19 positive residents = 2 
  (These are not new cases—residents still recovering) 

o All skilled nursing residents are recovered 
 

Assisted Living - # of COVID-19 positive residents = 0 
o All assisted living residents are recovered 

 
Independent Living - # of COVID-19 positive residents = 0 

o  Resident is recovered 
 

Employees - # of COVID-19 positive = 0 
o All employees are recovered 

 
Please remember to follow the CDC/NJ Department of Health guidelines regarding 
handwashing, social distancing, and wearing your mask.    
 
As soon as we are informed from the NJ Department of Health regarding easing of 
additional restrictions, we will let you know.   
 
We thank you for your continued cooperation and support and appreciate your 
partnership during these challenging times.  If you have any questions, please call 
the HOTLINE at 856-679-4679 or Email @ lgadministrator@lionsgateccrc.org.  All 
messages will be responded to within 24 hours. 
 
 
Respectfully, 
Susan Love, M.S., LNHA         
Chief Executive Officer  
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